
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Kia Ora te Whānau! 
 
Many thanks to everyone who made the Duathlon such a stunning success.  We will let everyone know how much was raised 
as soon as we have the final tally!  The Parent Group really put on a fantastic day.  Below are the thoughts of some of our senior 
students who took part:  
 

Whānau Kokoru thoughts on Duathlon:  
 

The duathlon was a great success, there was delicious food, cool spot prizes and a silent auction with so many great items to 
bid on.  The running and biking was fun but tiring.  It was great when my friends were cheering me on.  I felt extra motivated 
even though I was dying of thirst and had the stitch about ten steps in. After running, I was glad to start over taking on the biking 
part of the course.  I have to say that the biking was quite relaxing and refreshing.  That’s what I enjoyed the most.  Finally I ran 
across the finish line and it was great to be finally done. 
Sophie Bridge 
 

Our duathlon was a chance for kids (5-11) to burn their hearts out, and just have some fun.  If you thought the action was brutal, 
it’s really the start line!  Just waiting for the signal is nerve-wracking.  I was lucky that I took the biking role, and left Maurice to 
suffer the start line. Also, my partner would be in terrible hands as I was suffering leg cramps!  What really calmed me down was 
a nice sausage in bread and a cupcake (that my Mum had made).  Food wins over everything! 
Kurtis Mawson 
 

Standing on the podium, looking at the crowd, I felt proud and filled with joy.  As I woke up on the day of the Dualthon I 
remembered that today was the day!  My nerves started to kick but I was looking forward to doing the running and biking.  I ran 
to the start line to try and get to the front of this massive bunch of runners, then the horn went and I started running.  It took 
longer than I thought but sooner or later, I was running down the hill to the bikes.  As I hopped on my bike and took off, I started 
feeling refreshed and my body was cooling down.  I had a great day thanks to all the amazing people who made it happen. 
Bailey Flavell 
 

On Sunday 6th November, Bayswater kids duathlon took place.  It was a great success and we raised a lot of money.  It was a 
daunting race to complete but all the participants crossed the finish line.  Thank you to all the sponsors and adults that helped 
make the event possible.  We hope that everyone enjoyed themselves and are looking forward to the one next year. 
Imogen and Daisy Butcher 

Lindsay Child 
Tumuaki Principal 

 
A warm Bayswater welcome to new entrant Sebastian Fortuin who has joined us in Room 11.  
 

 

HappyHappyHappyHappy    BirthdaBirthdaBirthdaBirthday y y y to…to…to…to… 
Lilly Shadbolt (6) celebrating her 6th birthday this week.  We hope you have a wonderful day Lilly celebrating  
your birthday with family and friends! 

 

 
This week’s phrase:   E oma!     (Run!) 

8th November 2016    

DATES TO REMEMBER SCHOOL ROLL 227 
 

Thursday  10th November Kids for Kids Concert at the Bruce Mason Centre 

Friday 11th November  EZ Lunch - hot and cold lunches ordered online or by text and delivered today 

Monday  14th November  Sushi orders collected from the office at 9.00am for Tuesday lunchtime delivery 

Monday 14th November Bayswater School Athletics (Save Day Tuesday 15th November) 

Tuesday 15th November Subway Orders taken at the office for a Wednesday lunchtime delivery 

Tuesday 15th November Spring/Summer Share will be held in the Library tonight between 3:00 – 5:00pm. 

Friday 18th November Onepoto Cultural Festival 

Wednesday 23rd November Communication of Learning Performance from 6.00pm to 8.00pm 

Thursday 24th November Communication of Learning Performance from 12.30pm to 3pm and 6.00pm to 8.00pm 

Wednesday 7th December Peninsular Athletics (Save Day Friday 9th December) 

Tuesday 13th December Road Patrollers Rainbows End Trip  

Wednesday 14th December Whānau Kokoru (Senior School) Picnic/Swim 

Thursday 15th December Prize Giving Assembly 

Monday 19th December Whānau Wai (Middle School) Picnic 

Monday  19th December Year 6 Farewell from 3-4.30pm 

Tuesday  20th December Final Assembly and Y6 Farwell 



Bayswater Kids Duathlon - A message from the Parent Group 
 

Well done to all the children who participated in the Duathlon on Sunday!  You all did exceptionally well and your welcoming 
attitudes to visitors to our school was commented on, you did yourselves proud.  The online fundraising has been going really 
well and will stay open until 28th November, so keep on going until then, any manual offline sponsorship can be taken to the 
office any time. 
 

A massive THANK YOU to our lovely Bayswater families and the fabulous community we live in for making today's Duathlon 
such an outstanding success.  
 

So many people and so many hours went into ensuring it all ran smoothly, so from the bottom of our hearts - thank you to the 
organisers, the people running the stalls, the set up and clean up teams, the teachers and staff at Bayswater School, Eliza, 
Lions, Sponsors and everyone else who helped in so many ways ... you guys ROCK!  The look of enjoyment and 
accomplishment on the kid's faces as they crossed the finish line made it all worth it. 
 

We had nearly 300 kids from at least 27 different schools, spanning from Howick to Whangaparoa participating in the Duathlon.  
We should be very proud that our little school manages to pull this all together year after year, and has done so for 21 years now. 

Shelley Davies / Parent Group Chair 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
Sports Notices 
Touch Rugby - Bayswater / St Leo dragons played Belmont Lions and draw 6-6.   Player of the day Danny Mills. 
 

BAYSWATER SUMMER SHARE 
 

When:  TUESDAY 15TH NOVEMBER from 3pm - 5pm  Where:  School library 
 

Following on from the success of our Winter Share earlier this year, we will be having a SUMMER clothes/items share.  This is 
to support our families and in keeping with the school community ethos of sustainability and sharing. 
 

In order to make this happen we are looking for clean, unmarked and useable SUMMER items such as… 
- Children’s, women’s and men’s clothing 

- Shoes/sandals, jandals etc... (in good condition) 

- t-shirts, shorts, skirts/dresses, sweatshirts, Summer pjs... 

- Summer weight blankets, duvet covers, cotton sheets, beach towels 

- Summer accessories…hats, sunglasses, sunblock, togs, bucket and spades, beach umbrellas etc... 
 

Note: no money is involved.  This is strictly a sharing event for Bayswater School Families only.  It is not a fundraiser. 
 

Please drop items into the school office where they will be collected daily.  We are after a few full length mirrors so please 
contact Bridget if you have one we could borrow? All leftover items will be donated to charity. 
 

All Bayswater families are welcome, whether you have contributed or not.  Afternoon tea contributions are also warmly 
welcomed. Tea/coffee will be available. 
 

If you would like to help out with this event please contact Bridget Swan by calling 021-055-4261; 445-9027 or by emailing 
bridgey.swan@gmail.com.  It would be lovely to have some helping hands. 
 

 

  

 

 

 



Bayswater School Library and Chromebooks 
open for use! 

 
 

Who: All whānau (any age) of children at  
 Bayswater School  
 
When:  Wednesdays 3 - 4.30pm 

 
 

 
What might you do? 

• Read to family members 

• Listen to your child’s home reading 

• Bayswater children can return and take out library books 
 

   Use a Chromebook to: 

• View and share your child’s learning on their Google Drive 

• Research for assignments (college, university - any age!) 

• Browse the internet 

• Browse and share books - picture books, non-fiction books, chapter books, reference books... 

• Check e-mails 
 
* Children must be supervised by an adult 
* All internet use will be monitored, including all screens to be in open view 
 
P.S. We take no responsibility for the reliability of the internet!  

 

 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
Community Notices 

 

Rugby Kidz at Bayswater School 
MSports are coming back to hold fun Rugby Kidz (non-contact) clinics at the school. Girls and boys from years 0-6 are welcome 
to participate.  They'll play fun games, learn exciting new skill techniques, play small matches and make new friends all under 
the guidance of our great team of qualified coaches. 
 

When:  5 weekly sessions starting Friday 11th November  Time:  Lunch time 
Where:  School Field      Cost:  $49 per child, $24 per extra sibling 
 

To register go to the website footballkidznz.co.nz.  For more information email adminnorthshore@msports.co.nz 
 

Highwic’s Christmas Garden Festival 
Discover the timeless charm of Highwic's Christmas Garden Festival on Saturday 19th and Sunday 20th of November.  Live 
entertainment each day.  Don't miss the pop-up cafe. Kids - enter the miniature garden competition!  Highwic 40 Gillies Avenue 
Epsom.  Visit www.highwic.org.nz or call 524 5729.  
 

Scotty Brewer Skate Day 
When: Sunday 20th November 2016, 10am-3pm  Venue: Ngataringa Skate Park, 27 Lake Rd, Devonport 
Skateboard competition with categories for 12 years and under, 16 years and under, open and girls.  Great prizes, BBQ and ice-
cream on site.  Bring your coins for food plus byo drink bottles for water.  For more info call Maria ph: 445 9533 or email 
maria@devonportpeninsulatrust.nz 
 

The Devonport Flock 

When: Friday 18th November, 1:00pm to Monday 28th November, 10:00am 
Venue: Windsor Reserve, Corner Victoria Rd & King Edward Parade, Devonport 
2,500 majestic, bright, beautiful, hand-painted, endangered shorebirds, made by community groups and pupils of all 10 
Devonport Peninsula schools to highlight the amazing stories of our shorebirds and the threats they face. 
 

Xtreme Rhythmix  
Xtreme Rhythmix now has more exciting classes for beginners in rhythmic gymnastics in the North Shore Events Centre 
complex! Come along and learn fun skills with ropes, hoops, ball, clubs and ribbons. Pre-competitive classes available on 

Wednesdays and Saturdays. Email xtremerg@gmail.com for more information or to book in for a trial class. 



 
 
 


